S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on 

Thursday, 3rd October 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr I Jordan, Mr D Price, Mr J Smallwood, Rev D Tate, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mrs M Albinson, Mrs T Banks, Mr A Evans, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
           Apologies: Mr H Hofmeister 
2. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 4th July 2013: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Smallwood with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None.  

4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the first half year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received two printouts, one being a summary and the other, a more detailed sheet which he would be going through section by section.  After explaining that the figure in the spend column should be approximately half of the Budget, Mr Jordan then went through each of the items on the Monitoring Sheets and made reference to the following items: Salaries – OK; General Admin – OK, thanks were given to Mrs Cornwell for negotiating a better rate for the Electricity. Security Maintenance, Subscriptions and Insurances were said to be one off payments. The £275 under Planning & other fees was the cost of the Structural Survey carried out by Mr Bob Murray; Allotments – OK, Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the renewal letters would be sent out in the next few days, the income would show the next quarter; Bus Shelters – It was confirmed that the Bus Shelters had been cleaned and an invoice for the work was due; Cemetery – Comment was made that the fees are up, mainly due to the Cemetery being well used by people from outside the Parish. Concerns were raised regarding the available Cemetery space. It was said that the Cemetery could be kept for the use of South Wootton Residents only. Mr Jordan confirmed that the Parish Council is the Burial Authority for the Parish and the Parish Council could make that decision if they wished to preserve space. Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had recently spoken to Mr Jonathan Dossetor, the Churchwarden at St Marys Church. She said that it had been suggested that St Marys Churchyard could be reused. Mr Jordan said that it would be a good idea to try to mark out the Cemetery extension area. It was felt that in the future the Cemetery should be marked out in straight lines rather than like the present quadrant layout. Mr Smallwood said that the present Cemetery was hoped to last 70 years however had not lasted as expected and had probably been open for 30 years with only a year left of available space. Mr Price stated that the need for additional Cemetery Space had been mentioned as a requirement within the Neighbourhood Plan; Churchyard - Mrs Cornwell said that the £500 for repairs carried out at St Marys Churchyard, had been good value for money; Footway lighting – OK; Litter – The Trade Bin is a one off payment; The Green & Open Spaces – New Equipment, this is for the Flam box and the Parish Council Balcony Baskets, this figure has been reimbursed by SWiB and is shown as a contra item within Income. Repairs & Materials – These are over half of the budget. Mrs Cornwell provided a breakdown of all the costs relating to each piece of equipment. She explained that a major repair had been carried out on the Tractor Mower when the deck had dropped.  Mrs Cornwell confirmed that all the equipment had been checked by the Borough Council. Mrs Cornwell stated that whilst the equipment is top of the range for domestic use, they are not adequate for commercial use. Mr Smallwood stated that the footpath between Church Lane and Nursery Lane is well kept. Mrs Cornwell informed members that the Parish Council does more and more tasks around the Parish as there are not enough funds available at the Borough and County Councils to keep the Parish as we like it. Members felt that a Newsletter item could inform residents of the situation. It was also felt that when replacement equipment is needed, commercial models should be considered. Mrs Cornwell stated that the Borough Council can purchase equipment with a discount and they also have a man who can carry out the repairs. Wootton Park – New Equipment, £14,000 – this is for the Skate Park, It was said that a £5,000 Grant had been received towards the costs and the remaining funds came from the S106 monies. Mrs Cornwell said that some money would be put aside at the end of the year for maintenance; Tree Surgery – Mrs Cornwell said that work on the trees was almost complete, however confirmed that Mr Nolan Mills has an ongoing program. It was said that £2,000 to £3,000 would need to be allocated within the budget for the next few years. Mrs Cornwell informed members that Mr Plummer the Wootton Park Support Worker had reported that three of the litter bins had become rusty and dangerous. She asked members if it would be possible to replace the bins. After brief discussion, Mr Jordan proposed that the Parish Council should make funding available to replace three bins on Wootton Park, this was seconded by Mr Price and unanimously agreed; Village Hall – Repairs & Maintenance – Mrs Cornwell confirmed that Mr D’Aloia has formally been asked to carry out the next stage of repair works as per the Structural Survey; Trade Bin – One off payment; Gas – OK; Electricity – OK; Water – OK ; Insurance –OK one off payment; New Equipment – This includes the purchase of the new Hoover; Hire Fees - £11,847, it was said that these were lower than the same period last year. Mr Jordan confirmed that there are lots of bookings in the pipeline; Fees/Licences/Refund – Mr Jordan explained that £425 was for the Structural Survey carried out by Mr Bob Murray. Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding Mr Walkers phone and explained that it was quite expensive as it is a “pay as you go” type. Mrs Cornwell recommended that savings could be made if a basic phone was purchased on a contract. Members felt that it was a good idea. After brief discussion, Mr Jordan proposed that Mrs Cornwell should negotiate the purchase of a mobile phone at the best possible deal, this was seconded by Mr Price, with all members in favour; Miscellaneous –OK; Income: Mr Jordan said that income from Electricity Way leaves is normally received in January; Litter Picking – OK; The hiring out of the Meeting Room is doing very well; Solar Panel Income – It was said that the figure of £335.50 is for the first quarter, another payment is due;
Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total is £52,039.58 against a Budget of £91,540.

6. To discuss the Summary Sheet for Parish Council:  Mr Jordan explained that the Summary Sheet had been prepared from the detailed Monitoring Sheets and showed the total spend to 30th September 2013.  He said that the Summary Sheet would be issued to all Parish Councillors. Mr Jordan proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the first half year accounts and should be put forward to the full Parish Council; this was seconded by Mr Price with all in favour.

Mr Jordan informed members that a bill had been received from the external auditors Mazars. Mr Jordan read out the report and confirmed that there were no matters for attention. 
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.45pm.
7. Date of next meeting 7pm on 8th January 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
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